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Reminders 
Summer uniform must now be worn  
Hats are now required 
 
Thursday 21 Oct 
 Yr 5 & 6 attend 
 NO Tuckshop 

Friday 22 Oct 
 All students to attend 
 Scholastic Book Club Issue #7 orders due 

Wednesday 27 Oct 
 Bendigo Cup Day 

Holiday 
Tuesday 2 Nov 
 Melbourne Cup Day 

Wednesday 10 Nov 
 Remembrance Day 

Thursday 18 Nov 
 P&F Meeting 7.30pm 

Monday 22 Nov 
 Pupil Free Day – Report Writing Day 

Tuesday 23 Nov 
 Pupil Free Day – 2022 Planning Day 

Wednesday 1 Dec 
 School Advisory Council Meeting 

Tuesday 7 Dec 
 Whole School Orientation Day 

Friday 10 Dec 
 St Francis RAINBOW RUN 

 
Tuckshop 2021 – Term 4 
(No parents helpers allowed as yet) 
 

Week 3 
Friday 22 October 

 
Week 4 
Thursday 28 October 
Friday 29 October 

 
Week 5 
Thursday 4 November 
Friday 5 November 

 
Week 5 
Thursday 4 November 
Friday 5 November 

 
Weekend Maintenance 
23-24 Oct Cody (5D), Rodda (1C),  

Shelton (1SA), Carroll (4Z) 

30-31 Oct Grinton (Fdn M), Mason (1R), 

Marshall (4JM), Burns (4Z) 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“True progress quietly and persistently moves along 
without notice.” 

St Francis of Assisi         

Dear Families, 
Sometimes we complicate prayer. At it’s heart, prayer is about 
conversation with God. Sometimes when we talk to friends, we have 
very long, in-depth discussions. Sometimes we have the simplest and 
shortest of chats. So it is in our relationship with God. Prayer can be 
just a few sentences to God, or even just a few words. 
When Stephen, one of the early disciples of Christ, was martyred for 
his faith, the bible records him uttering just five words: 
“Lord Jesus, receive my spirit!” (Acts 7:59)  
 
I share with you another Simple prayer for healing… 
 

 
Father in Heaven 
I ask for your gentle touch upon my life 
that your healing hands may hold me.  
Lift me up, restore me 
that I may know your hand is upon my life 
I trust you. 
Amen 

 
 

Covid update 
ALL students return tomorrow! 

Thankfully all students return to onsite learning 
tomorrow - Friday 22 October!! All staff are really 
looking forward to the return of all students. If you 
have children that may be feeling anxious please 
email your class teacher with this information and 
perhaps a few techniques that may help to alleviate 
this anxiety. 

 
 

Masks 
All teachers will be wearing masks whilst at school, though may 
need to take the mask off while teaching.  
All Year 3-6 children are encouraged to wear masks in 
accordance with the Chief Health Officers regulations. If 
children from P-2 would like to wear masks they are 
most welcome to do so.  
 

“To Live, Learn and Grow in God’s Love” 

  

“To Live, Learn and Grow in God’s Love” 

Newsletter No. 17 – October 21, 2021 
(Term 4 – Week 3) 

 

ST. FRANCIS OF THE FIELDS 

The Jaara people are the traditional custodians of the land on which we live.  They have lived here for thousands of years.  We commit to 

working for Reconciliation and justice for all Aboriginal people and to learning more about the Jaara  

 

people. 
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I have shared with staff a social story about mask wearing (thanks Anna Grieve) that may help our younger 
children understand why we are wearing masks - if you would like a copy please email your teacher. 
 

If unwell - stay home 
We continue to ask parents to ensure that children with covid-like symptoms stay at home and to 
be tested. This will ensure our students, staff and parents remain as safe as possible.  

 

Impact of covid on schools 
Covid has affected our schools in many ways. Like all workforces if a teacher has any covid symptoms they 
must be tested and isolate until the test results return.  
In addition to this a number of Bendigo schools have had staff quarantine for 14 days.  This means emergency 
teachers are in short supply.  
If major shortages continue we may be required to move some children into other classes of the same year 
level for that day. 

 
Facilities Update 
School Oval 
The new sprinkler system will begin to be installed from Monday 25 October - this 
will mean that the oval will not be able to be used by students or community groups 
in the coming weeks and months. 

 
Summer Uniform 

All children will need to be in their full summer uniform for the start of the third week of Term 
4 (Monday 18 Oct). Please note, as part of enrolling your child at St Francis of the Fields 
P.S. it is expected that all children will wear the prescribed school uniform. 
Please note that all students and teachers must wear hats when outside at recess and 
lunch, and during sporting activities. 

 
Class Placements 2022  
Our staff will be working on Class Lists for 2022.  There are many factors to consider in this process.  Teachers 
spend many hours to ensure your child is placed in the best learning environment possible.  Any requests for 
class placement must be based on educative reasons and must be put in writing and given to the Principal 
no later than Friday 22 October.  Rather than ask for specific teachers, parents are requested to write down 
the type of teacher skills that would benefit their child. 

Please note that not all requests can be honored. 

 
Tuckshop 
Now that all students will return to onsite learning, lunch orders will be able to be ordered each 
Thursday and Friday from the tuckshop. 
  

I do want to acknowledge the wonderful work of Fiona Thompson, Donna Stebbins and Deb Schintler who 
have continued to cook casseroles and meals for our families in need throughout the school year. Thanks 
also to Maree O’Connor who continues to deliver these meals to families in need in such a caring manner.  

   
Bendigo Cup Holiday 
Please note that school will be closed on Wednesday 27 October 
for the Bendigo Cup. I hope you pick a winner! 

 
 
Christ has no hands but yours.  
 
 
 
 
Tim Moloney 
Principal  
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RE News….
Catholic Missions Fundraiser Socktober  
Socktober for Mission Month encourages students across Australia to make a difference in 
the lives of vulnerable children. Students at St Francis can wear their favourite or craziest 
socks on Friday 5 November. Please bring a gold coin donation to support this cause. 
 
Catholic Mission, as the Australian agency of the Pontifical Mission Societies, contributes 

funding and provides project support to critical church-run 
initiatives in Africa, Asia, Oceania and South America as well as remote 
dioceses within Australia. Grassroots needs are identified by local 
Catholics, to give people the opportunity for a full, enriched life - physically 
and spiritually - regardless of race, stigma, religion or gender.  

 
 
 

Pope Francis' Prayer for the Missionary Month of October 
 

Lord Jesus Christ, 
who calls us to be apostles of your mission, 

We come today to offer you our lives, what we are and what we have. 
We want to work with you in your mission of compassion, 
be faithful to the missionary vocation received in baptism, 

allowing ourselves to be led by the Holy Spirit. 
Help us to be living witnesses of your Gospel, 
celebrating the life that we receive in You; 

going out of ourselves to encounter our brothers and sisters. 
Receive our will to be open to serve with others for your Father's Kingdom. 

Amen. 
 
 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Sacramental Program Reconciliation  

The Parish Sacramental Program for Reconciliation 
commenced this week with the Online Parent Information 
Night on Tuesday. The students will begin their preparation for 
the Sacrament of Reconciliation at school and home in Week 
4. Thank you to our Year 2 for their generous support in helping to prepare the children at school.  
Please keep these children and their families in your prayers as they continue their Sacramental journey 
supported by our faith community.  
If you would like your child to participate in the Sacramental Program please email Kristy Ryan - 
stsacraments@gmail.com or Lisa Hitchcock - lhitchcock@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au 

 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 
All Saints Day  
On Monday, 1 November we celebrate the feast of All Saints and we remember the many 
good men and women who followed Jesus’ way by living lives of service. They cared for 
those in need and put others first before themselves. They lived the true message of the 
Gospel. The saints were people like us who knew and lived this truth in everyday life. They 
believed it wholeheartedly – in the depths of their being. 
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Inspired by the lives of St Francis of Assisi, St Mary of the Cross MacKillop and the many Saints, we pray 
that we too, follow the life of Jesus and look to the needs of others first.  

 

Loving God,  

in your Son, Jesus, we have the perfect model of servanthood. Help us to follow his example and be willing 

to open our hearts to those around us.  

May we be inspired by the lives of many good men and women, past and present, whose actions were 

guided by the Spirit. Help us to show compassion, justice and love to those who need our help.  

We ask this prayer in Jesus’ name. 

            Amen 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

All Souls Day  
On Tuesday 2 November, we celebrate All Souls Day. Christians from early times recall, on this Feast of All 
Souls, those we love who have died. We remember all who are part of the Church – those who have died 
and are with God, and those of us still here on earth. We especially remember those who have lost loved 
ones over these past two years, and they may not have been able to celebrate the lives of those they have 
lost in a way that is helpful during their time of grief.  
 
At St Francis of the Fields, we usually gather around the time of the Feast of 
All Souls Day, as a community to remember all those we know whom we have 
loved and who have died. With the current COVID restrictions, we are not able 
to gather at this time. Our school community will take time to pray and 
remember those we have lost in our classrooms. We hope to be able to gather 
together as a community at a later time.  We ask God to bring us comfort and 
peace through the love and support of family and friends. 

 

 
Lisa Hitchcock 

Catholic Identity Leader 

 

 

 
PE News… 
Fdn – Yr 2 Athletics Sports  
We are very sad to inform you that the Junior Athletics morning scheduled for Friday 29 
Oct, will no longer be going ahead. This won’t stop the students from being exposed to 
athletics skills and technique in their PE lessons. 
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Learning Diversity 

Linda Cartwright 
Learning Diversity Leader 

mailto:office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au
http://www.sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au/


 

PH: 5439 3191       FAX: 5439 3192 EMAIL:  office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au 8 
 HOME PAGE: www.sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au 

P&F News… 
Rainbow Run – Friday 10th December 

 
Rainbow Run booklets will be coming home this week. All money 
raised will go towards resurfacing the shed floor. (Target $20,000) 
Follow the information in the booklet and register your child 

at myprofilepage.com.au 
 
Fundraising opens from now and needs to be completed by 26th November.  
The rainbow run will take place at school on the 10th December, Each child will get a headband and 
sunglasses on the day. 
 

 

 

Scholastic Books  

Orders for Issue #7 are due by tomorrow – Friday 22 Oct. If you are ordering presents and you would like 
your books to be left at the office for collection, please send an email to 
office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au and we will let you know when the 
items are available for collection.  
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
Michelle Janssen & Stephanie Wade, Scholastic Books Coordinators 

 

 
Annual Poppy Appeal 
The Bendigo District RSL Sub-Branch Inc., as 

part of the Annual Poppy Appeal, will place 

honesty boxes with Badges and Tokens in our 

school office during the period of Friday 29 

October – Tuesday 16th November 2021 

inclusive. Children and parents may purchase 

from the office or make a donation using the QR 

code on the flyer during this time. 
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2022 Bendigo School Bus Travel – Mandurang Bus travellers only 

Applications for country bus travel must be made online and approval granted for travel using 
the online platform, School Bus Management System (SBMS).  
In this information pack you will find SBMS Quick Reference Guides to assist you with making 
an application for country bus travel, together with general advice relating to public services.  
To do a Pre-Application Check, go to: https://schoolbus.educationapps.vic.gov.au  

NB. This step is not an approval for travel process. Pre-Application Checks provides you with 
information about the SBP services available to you. It does not assess eligibility.  
Applications for 2022 SBP travel open in Term 4, 2021. To avoid disappointment, new and returning 

families are encouraged to apply/renew travel for 2022 as early as possible in Term 4. Application 

processing will occur late December.  

 
 

Tuckshop News….. 
Please note: Currently we are unable to have helpers in our tuckshop. We will let parents know when this 

is possible again. 

Menu available here - Term 4 Tuckshop Menu 

Remember to place individual orders for each child. Do not combine the orders 

under one child’s name. 
 

We are also happy to have a chat with any parents who may have concerns about their 

child's food related allergies and our current menu options. 
 

Fiona (0400 072 311) & Donna (0408 051 979)  Tuckshop Coordinators. 

 
 

YMCA – After School Care 
 

 

 

 

 

 

The YMCA operates an After-School Care 

Program at St Francis of the Fields Primary 

School. The program  

operates every school day for children aged 5-

12 years. The YMCA also provides care on 

days of school closure.  

Families can contact the service on 0459 988 

313 or visit ‘My Family Lounge’ where you can 

register your child in advance for any bookings. 

any questions please contact 

stfrancis@ymca.org.au.   
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Community News…. 

mailto:office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au
http://www.sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au/


 

PH: 5439 3191       FAX: 5439 3192 EMAIL:  office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au 12 
 HOME PAGE: www.sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au 

 

 

 

mailto:office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au
http://www.sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au/

